NEWS FROM CITY HAL

CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED:

SEPTEMBER 2ND

NOVEMBER 28TH

NOVEMBER 29TH

MOSQUITO SPRAYING

Mosquito spraying is every Tuesday as needed beginning at approximately 8:00 or 9:00 P.M. If it is windy or raining, the alternate day will be Wednesday.

FARMER'S MARKET



A Farmer's Market has been started by a group of local residents. It is located at 106 Broad Street and is held on Saturdays from 9:00 a.m-12:00 p.m. The closing date for the market is set for October 5th. There are a variety of vendors and different things planned for each week and also activities for kids!

NEW CITY WEBSITE

The city has updated its website! The address is the https Reinsame, beck.org, but you



will notice a fresh new look. You will find news & events for Reinbeck and other pertinent information for the city.

When leaves start falling, please do not rake them into the streets! Please dispose of leaves at the compost site at 105 Commercial Street. Thank you!



ELMWOOD PARK PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT

Funds are being raised new playground equipment that will be installed at Elmwood Park this fall. Special thank-you to Erin Schildroth for getting this project started and for all her hard work in getting grants and donations. Thank you to everyone for helping raise over \$58,000 for the new playground equipment! Do-

nations are still being accepted to help pay for the build-day materials and new benches, swing, and picnic table around the equipment (\$5,060). We will also be looking for volunteers to help set up the equipment this fall. A date has not been set yet, but if you are interested in helping out, please contact City Hall and we will add your

name to the list. Thanks again for all your help with this project. This will be a great addition to Elmwood Park.

The pictures below represent the actual equipment being purchased.







PRSRT STD **ECRWSS** U.S. POSTAGE **PAID EDDM RETAIL**

Local

Postal Customer

ORDINANCES TO REMEMBER

- Please remember to register your golf carts and equip them with the proper safety equipment.
- Grass is not to exceed 6" and is not to be mowed into the street. No noxious weeds.
- All vehicles must have valid licenses and be operable.
- Trees are to be trimmed so that all branches are 12' above the surface of the street and 8' above the sidewalks.
- Burn days are Monday, Thursday, and Saturday 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

ELMWOOD PARK SHELTERS

Elmwood Park shelter houses are available for rent until October 15th. The Center Shelter is available for \$35 and the East, West, and Legion Shelters are \$25 each. The Lions and Gleo McCommons open shelters are free on a first come first serve basis or, you can reserve one of these open shelters for \$25. Call City Hall at 319-788-6404 to reserve a shelter for your family reunion, birthday, or picnic!

8th ANNUAL FINE ART AND CRAFT FESTIVAL

The 8th annual Fine Art and Craft Festival is scheduled for Saturday, September 21st from 9:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. downtown Reinbeck. There will be kids art, live music, craft vendors, art vendors, and food vendors. It's not to late to fill out an application for a booth. Contact City Hall, 319-788-6404 for an application or visit their website at www.facebook.com/ReinbeckArtFestival for more information.

AQUATIC CENTER—SEASONAL CLOSING DATE

The Aquatic Center closing date has not been set. It could remain open through September 2nd as long as there is an

adequate supply of life guards and good weather. Check with the pool on an exact closing date 788 -2094. Donations are still being sought for remodeling the deteriorating bath house. Bids are coming in at approximately



\$100,000. The Park Board will be doing some fundraisers to collect funds for this project. If you would like to donate, please drop your donation off at City Hall. It would be nice to have a new bathhouse for next year's pool opening!

STREET REPAIRS

You will be seeing Mack's Asphalt and LL Pelling in town seal coating and repairing streets. Also, there will be curb & gutter repairs around town as well as more driveway work at the cemetery. The City asks for your patience and co



for your patience and cooperation during these projects.

CITY WIDE FALL CLEAN UP

The City Wide Cleanup Day has been set for October 19th with a rain date of October 26th. All junk items can be disposed of, **free of charge**, by taking it to Cooley Sanitation at 307 Main Street from 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. No tires, liquids, yard waste, garbage, batteries or construction project materials will be accepted. White goods, such as washers, dryers, A/C's, stoves, refrigerators, freezers, water heaters, water softeners, dehumidifiers, furnaces, dish washers, light ballasts, microwaves, and humidifiers, will require a disposal fee of \$10 per unit. Monitors, printers, and copiers will require a \$1 disposal fee. If you are unable to get your junk items to Cooley's, they will pick your items up for a \$20 fee as long as they are placed outside of the house. This is a great time to get rid of unsightly junk that may have accumulated around

our homes or back yards. City officials and residents really do appreciate you taking pride in your neighborhood. Please utilize this service to help ensure that the city is maintained in a clean, healthy, safe and attractive condition.



Thank you in advance for your participation! Start cleaning now to be ready for this great opportunity!

501 PINE LOT PRICE REDUCED!!

The city has reduced the cost of the lot at 501 Pine Street from \$10,000 to \$2,500! The requirements remain the same. You must build a single-family home on the lot within 3 years of purchase. If you are interested in this lot, you can contact City Hall to get an Offer to Buy Real Estate and Acceptance form that explains the requirements of the lot. Stop in or call City Hall for more information.

MAYOR/COUNCIL NOMINATION

There are 2—4 year term council seats, 1—2 year term council seat, and the mayor seat up for re-election. Nomination papers can be picked up starting Monday, August 26, 2019 and must be turned in Thursday, September 19, 2019 by 5:00 p.m.